
UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001

September 16, 2024

Sherry J. Davis, Chief 
Environmental, Safety, and
  Occupation al Health Office
Defense Threat Reduction Agency
8725 John J. Kingman Road
Fort Belvoir, VA  22060-6201

SUBJECT:      ACCEPTANCE OF SPECIAL NUCLEAR MATERIAL LICENSE NUMBER 7005 
LICENSE AMENDMENT REQUEST AND LICENSING PROJECT MANAGER 
CHANGE- ENTERPRISE PROJECT IDENTIFIER NUMBER L-2024-NFA-0003

Dear Sherry Davis:

The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff received your submittal dated August 14, 
2024 (Agencywide Documents Access and Management System [ADAMS] Accession No. 
ML24234A137), and Enclosure, requesting the NRC to amend special nuclear material license 
number (SNM)-7005 to reflect Timothy Hart as the newly appointed Radiation Safety Officer.

We have completed our acceptance review of your submittal. The NRC staff did not identify any 
administrative omissions or deficiencies that would prevent the NRC staff from proceeding with 
a detailed technical review. Your submittal has been assigned Enterprise Project Identifier 
Number L-2024-NFA-003. Please reference this number and Docket No. 07007029 in any 
future correspondence associated with this matter.

Additionally, this letter documents my assignment as the new NRC lead project manager (PM) 
for your facility. This appointment was effective on April 18, 2024. My backup PM for your 
facility’s licensing activities will continue to be Osiris Siurano-Pérez. He can be reached at 
301-415-7827 or via email to osiris.siurano-perez@nrc.gov.

In accordance with Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations Section 2.390, “Public 
inspections, exemptions, requests for withholding,” a copy of this letter will be available 
electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room (PDR) or from the 
Publicly Available Records component of the NRC’s ADAMS. ADAMS is accessible from the 
NRC website at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. The PDR is open by appointment. 
To make an appointment to visit the PDR, please send an email to PDR.Resource@nrc.gov or 
call 1-800-397-4209 or 301-415-4737, between 8 a.m. and 4 p.m. eastern time (ET), Monday 
through Friday, except Federal holidays. 

mailto:osiris.siurano-perez@nrc.gov
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html
mailto:PDR.Resource@nrc.gov
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If you have any questions regarding this communication, please contact me at 301-415-7135 or 
via email at stephen.poy@nrc.gov.

Sincerely,

Stephen Poy, Project Manager           
Fuel Facility Licensing Branch
Division of Fuel Management
Office of Nuclear Material Safety

    and Safeguards

Docket No.: 07007029
License No.: SNM-7005

Signed by Poy, Stephen
 on 09/16/24

mailto:stephen.poy@nrc.gov
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